

Grid Code Review Panel Action Log



Action Number	Grid Code Panel action first raised	Ref	Owner	Action	Current position	Due by	Status
213	February 2019	n/a	Code Administrator	Insert Workgroup and Workgroup Chair responsibilities into the Ways of Working presentation	<p>Ongoing – this is a cross code presentation and is being redrafted in light of comments from other Panels. Legal text guidance recirculated 8 August and republished 15 August. Panel ways of working issued 7 October and presented at October Panel and following comments will be refined. This will then be uploaded to website. Requirement for and timing for the Workgroup ways of working document to be agreed and confirmed.</p> <p>Deprioritised due to high volume of workload in the current circumstances.</p>	March 2020	Open
248	May 2019	n/a	Code Administrator	Legal text for GC0126 to be circulated to Panel ahead of issuing to CAC (ask Panel if this can be reworded to reflect	Ongoing - Agreed at July Panel to circulate the proposed legal text to interested parties with a view to proposing at August Panel to allow this Modification to go straight to Code Admin Consultation. Legal text circulated 13 August for comment by 20 August and in light of comments received further review needed by ESO.	April 2020	Open

				the current status)	<p>ESO have reviewed and provided initial comments back to Elexon. Further discussions are however required between Elexon and the ESO (no further interested parties have been identified). Once a way forward agreed, ESO will propose this Modification at next available Panel to go straight to Code Admin Consultation.</p> <p>November Panel update –</p> <p>RW to share (expedited) the legal text with JC and circulate to Panel so that there is visibility prior to it being submitted to CAC.</p> <p>RW to provide update at the July 2020 Panel meeting.</p>	
330	March 2020	7736	The Panel	Panel members to consider whether they wish to appoint an alternate where applicable and inform the Code Administrator	<p>Alternate received from Christopher Smith.</p> <p>No other Panel Members have sent any further information in relation to this.</p>	Propose to close
337	May 2020	7942	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to check the necessity for any CUSC alignment with the GC0144 (Alignment of Market Suspension Rights to the EU Emergency and Restoration Code Article 35.1(b)) modification.	Action to remain open until the first workgroup has taken place, update to be provided post WG1 for GC0144	Open
343	1 May 2020 Special Panel		Rob Wilson	ESO to provide a detailed comms piece outlining all the steps taken prior to issuing an emergency instruction in relation to GC0143.	This document was produced, and it was called 'Guidance Paper Emergency Instruction of Embedded Generation under BC2.9 Emergency Circumstances' it was published on the NG ESO Website on Monday 27 May 2020.	Propose to close

344	6 May 2020 Special Panel	Rob Wilson	Action for ESO to produce a letter to the Industry, to clearly explain the GC0143 modification and clarify the existing arrangements to give confidence to all parties involved. his letter will then be published on the ESO website and following on from this these points would then be picked up as part of the GC0143 enduring solution.	This letter was published on the NG ESO Website on Thursday 7 May 2020.	Propose to close
345	6 May 2020 Special Panel		The Chair took an action to ensure that the wording of the headline report from Wednesday 6 May 2020 reflected the extent of the Panel's consideration of the issues raised in the consultation.	This Headline Report was sent to the Chair for review on Wednesday 6 May 2020. This was reviewed and approved by the Chair and was then published on the NG ESO Website on Thursday 7 May 2020.	Propose to close
346	6 May 2020 Special Panel		All Panel members were in agreement that there were so many Industry responses to the CAC that more thought and reflection should be given to them at a future Panel, so the outputs of this could be shared later.	This summary of responses was produced in the format of a spreadsheet, it was called 'Consultation responses summary' and it was published on the NG ESO Website on Monday 27 May 2020. It was also covered at the GCDF meeting in June 2020 and similar slides are covered in the GC0147 proposal.	Propose to close

347	June 2020	8026	Code Administrator	Code Administrator; TM noted that the actions from the two GC0143 Special Panel meetings of 01 & 06 May 2020 need to be added to the action log for purposes of clarity and an audit trail and such that the panel can confirm that they were fulfilled.	These actions have now retrospectively been added into this action log for Panel approval to be formally closed.	Propose to close
348	June 2020	8036	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to continually monitor the impact of implementing GC0132 WAGCM1, given the differences to the approved amendments to the CUSC and BSC as now implemented.	Code Administrator Panel representatives (GRID CODE CUSC, SQSS, STC) discuss on a monthly basis the implications of modifications that have an EBGL impact. Proformas have been updated to have the EBGL Articles question in there.	Propose to close
349	June 2020	8055	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to facilitate inviting MD to the next GC0141 workgroup meeting to allow the E3C Report presentation to be repeated with the workgroup members so that any in-scope items can be included and to facilitate a more detailed conversation around where any other	Code Admin emailed invitation to MD for the Workgroup which is taking place on Thurs 23 July 2020.	Propose to close

				items would be dealt with.		
350	June 2020	8061	Code Administrator	<p>GC0142: Code Administrator to circulate the modified legal text to Panel for a week before it goes to CAC. There was a request from a Panel member as to whether in this instance a Yes/No decision should be required from all Panel members via email, it was agreed that a response from everyone was not required, but a collective audit trail would be useful.</p>	<p>Nisar Ahmed emailed Panel on 26 June 2020 for updated legal text for GC0142 resolving the formatting issues as noted at Panel Meeting.</p> <p>Requested comments by 5pm 3 July 2020.</p>	Propose to close
351	June 2020	8068	Code Administrator	<p>JC informed the Panel that there is a BSC interaction likely with GC0109 and he has been informed that a BSC modification will likely be necessary to report additional items in BMRS Code Administrator to contact Garth Graham who is the proposer of GC0109 to note this</p>	<p>Code Administrator emailed Garth Graham advising him of the BSC interaction 21 July 2020.</p>	Propose to close
352	June 2020	8072	Gurpal Singh (Ofgem)	<p>GS to email the Code Administrator confirming that the Authority is</p>	<p>Email received from Gurpal Singh (Ofgem) 25 June 2020</p>	Propose to close

				requesting that the governance route be changed to standard governance for GC0144	 Governance route for GC0144 OFFICIAL	
353	June 2020	8075	Code Administrator	GC0144 workgroup members to discuss the system defence plan and note that this is currently unapproved and ensure that this is covered off in the terms of reference.	To be confirmed once 1 st Workgroup meeting is scheduled.	Open
354	June 2020	8093	Richard Woodward	RWO to have a first attempt at proposing the way forward on the split of tranches for the prioritisation stack, with input from Panel via circulation	Email received 25 June 2020.  GC mod prioritisation RW.m	Propose to close
355	June 2020	8114	Phil Smith (ESO)	PS to investigate the issues with the file sizes of historic frequency reports on different devices and how this information can potentially be adapted.	Email received from Phil Smith 20 July 2020 Issue was with the numbers of rows in Excel hence why the file would not open. A line has been added to the top of the page where the files are stored, explaining how to open these files going forward.	Propose to close
356	June 2020	8120	Phil Smith (ESO)	PS to liaise with GN regarding the request for additional clarity on voltage dip requirement in the System Incident Reporting. PS to	Email received from Phil Smith 20 July 2020 continuing to make progress on the report content with only a few more left to agree. The implementation changes made so far in the report will be presented at this Panel Meeting.	Open

				continue to work on the report with the Proposer GN, and other stakeholders as necessary, and provide another update at the July Panel meeting.		
357	June 2020	8125	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to circulate a notification to the Panel once this Annual report has been published	13 July 2020 email sent to Panel by Nisar Ahmed. https://www.nationalgrideso.com/document/172316/download Feedback sought from Panel members.	Propose to close
358	June 2020	8129	Joe Henry (Code Administrator)	JH to check the governance rules surrounding the Offshore Transmission Owner and Onshore Transmission Owner seats.	Joe Henry advised that the seats are electable as per Governance. He is still having discussions with legal whether the current arrangement of rotation is acceptable. Further updates will be provided at the next Panel Meeting.	Open

Action items closed at the last Panel meeting (June 2020)

Action Number	Grid Code Panel action first raised	Ref	Owner	Action	Current position	Due by	Status
312	February 2020	n/a	Code Administrator	Code Admin to arrange for Energy UK to present at a future Panel meeting the findings of the E3C report.	Matthew Deitz from Energy UK to present findings at June 2020 Panel Meeting.	June 2020	Closed
320	February 2020	7667	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to review implementation of GC0111 and whether removal of appendix 4 should	GC0111 should have removed this Appendix and will be removed as part of the next implementation to the Grid Code. The proposed legal text amendment will be removed from the GC0136 legal text.	March 2020	Closed

				have been completed from the ECC section.	Is being covered by GC0136 or the next available modification that is implemented by the Code Administrator. Targeting 22 nd June 2020 for this to be updated. Table removed in GC096 implementation. Propose to close.	
331	April 2020	7751	LT	LT to check through the voltages tables in the draft legal text for GC0142 and make sure the right provisions for lower voltages have been maintained.	The feedback received will be issued out to Panel ready to be represented at the June 2020 meeting. The legal text is being refined also with other stakeholders. Being represented by Louise Trodden to Panel. Propose to close.	Closed
332	April 2020	7763	Code Administrator	Code Administrator are to re-add the “number of workgroup meetings intended to be held column” to the prioritisation stack.	The Code Administrator has added this column in. Panel to approve the new content and layout. Propose to close.	Closed
335	May 2020	7916	Ørsted - Nicola Barberis Negra	Ørsted to provide further clarification on other types of power park modules (types B, C & D). GC0146	We are not sure why this action was put on us: this concern was raised by NGESO at the GCPR and it is not something we see to be an issue. Type C have the same requirements to Type D in terms of the way frequency control should be met (see ECC.6.3.7.3.1) and we believe the proposed change should not affect their frequency control design. Type A and B don't have such requirement in terms of FSM, therefore this clause is not applicable to them If NGESO have additional concerns related to this aspect, it can be further investigated	Closed

					in GC0146 workgroup as this falls within the ToR of the workgroup	
336	May 2020	7935	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to circulate to the Panel the GC0146 TOR for considerations to be added offline.	Terms of Reference document was issued via circulation to Panel by Code Admin. Propose to close.	Closed
338	May 2020	7946	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to circulate to Panel the GC0144 TOR for further considerations to be added offline.	Terms of Reference document was issued via circulation to Panel by Code Admin. Propose to close.	Closed
339	May 2020	7955	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to circulate to Panel the GC0145 TOR for further considerations to be added offline.	Terms of Reference document was issued via circulation to Panel by Code Admin. Propose to close.	Closed
340	May 2020	7966	NGESO	RWI to circulate the legal text change required for the GC0129 implementation to Panel members, to allow the error to be ratified via circulation	Circulated by Code Admin (Nisar Ahmed) to Panel This minor typographical change was implemented as part of the full GC0129 implementation. Implemented Propose to close.	Closed
341	May 2020	7973	Code Administrator	Code Administrator to circulate to the Panel a CUSC style tranche prioritisation stack for the existing Grid Code prioritisation stack.	Suggested format sent by Richard Woodward. This was circulated by Code Admin to Panel. To be discussed at June 2020 Panel meeting.	Closed
342	May 2020	7988	NGESO	The ESO to provide confirmation of the revised legal text in	Action has been completed and the Legal Text changes have been made.	Closed

GC0130 along with
written consent from
the interconnectors to
the Panel

Propose to Close
